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Investigative Activity: Review of Dispatch Related Information 

Involves: Mansfield Police Department 

Activity Date: 11/06/2024 

Activity Location: BCI - Richfield 

Authoring Agent: SA Allison Fletcher #187 

 

Narrative: 

On November 6, 2024, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special Agent (SA) 

Allison Fletcher (Fletcher) began reviewing the following items related to the October 

19, 2024, officer-involved shooting in Mansfield, Ohio: 

 Audio recorded 911 call 

 Audio recorded police radio traffic and data 

The items were previously provided by Mansfield Police Department Lieutenant 

Skropits. The recorded radio traffic and 911 call have been stored in the BCI SIU case 

file as Reference Item C. 

On November 25, 2024, Mansfield Police Department records division provided SA 

John Tingley (Tingley) with the computer-aided dispatch report (CAD). The document 

has been attached to this report.  

SA Fletcher reviewed the files and recordings provided and noted the following: 

Audio Recorded 911 Call 

The recording was 1 minute, 9 seconds, and titled 24-024858_911 Call. A female 

dispatcher answered the call stating “911 do you have a police, fire, or medical 

emergency?” A male responded “police” and provided the address of 200 Cline Avenue. 

The male continued stating his female neighbor’s fiancé was a “violent offender” and 

was at the residence next door “causing a lot of issues and she is in fear for her life.” 

The male caller provided the names of Michael Shane Oswalt (Oswalt) and Erin Leeann 

Brooks (Brooks). The male caller stated he could hear them fighting and Oswalt was 

suspected to be on drugs.  

The male caller stated he did not want to receive a call back or be involved. The call 

ended.  


















